
 

 

 
 
 
   
Caring Community Foundation Revitalization Grant Winners 
 
 
The Caring Community Foundation (CCF) is pleased to announce the winners of its 
2017 Revitalization grants.  
 
This is the Foundation’s first annual grant cycle, made possible in part by the 
Monsanto America’s Farmers Grow Communities Program. 
 
“We want to develop strong relationships with our local non-profits who serve 
community needs with the hope that by working together, we can revitalize our 
home towns,” Jay Rezac, CCF Board Chair, explained, “we believe this will help make 
the future of our communities strong.” 
 
The CCF is awarding $1000 grants to each of these: 
 
Frankfort High School for park restoration by students and community 
 
HRHS to continue to transform the Havensville school into a community center 
 
Onaga Revitalization Group to improve signage for Onaga 
 
Onaga Historical Society for archival storage and presentation of local history 
 
Frankfort Development Trust to help restore an old community school into a 
community center 
 
“We recognize that our rural towns, established in an earlier century, must meet 
economic and cultural challenges to have a vibrant future. The people engaged in 
these projects know that, and their commitment is making a difference,” said Susie 
Kufahl, CCF Executive Director, “we are impressed and we are happy to help.” 
 
The Caring Community Foundation is a public charity serving rural Northeast 
Kansas since 2015. The CCF can be reached at 307 Leonard Street in Onaga or online 
at www.ccfks.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


